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       Turtle-Associated 
Salmonella Infections
Despite the ban on selling turtles with a 
shell less than 4 inches, some pet  shops,
fleamarkets, street vendors, and online stores
continue to sell small turtles, sometimes with 
devastating consequences. An example is 
the 2007 death of a four-week-old baby in 
Florida linked to Salmonella from a small 
turtle. The DNA of the Salmonella from the 
turtle matched that from the infant.

From May 1, 2007, to January 18, 2008, the
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC) received reports of Salmonella infec-
tion in 103 people—most of them children—
in 33 states. Fortunately, there were no 
deaths. However, 24 people were so sick that 
they landed in the hospital. The investigation
showed that most of the sick people were 
exposed to a turtle (touching, feeding,
cleaning habitat, changing water) shortly  
before they got sick. Two teenaged girls 
who became ill had been swimming in 
an unchlorinated, in-ground pool where 
the family’s pet turtles had also 
been allowed  
to swim.


